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Dear Parents & Families, 
Last Monday the FIRE Carriers ran a 

session with all classes.  The aim of the 
session was to teach each grade about 
Aboriginal painting, culture, dance and 
the significance of Uluru. Each student 
painted a rock and these rocks will be 
made into a path in our Indigenous 
garden in 2020. Our path will be called 
'The Path to Reconciliation', recognising 
the journey to reconcile the history of 
Australia for everyone, that we walk hand 
in hand together in our country now and 
in the future. Thank you to Adele, 
Charlotte, Dominga and Eva for 
organising and running this day. You can 
view some photos of the students at work 
in today’s newsletter. 
OLW STORY OF THE FIRST CHRISTMAS  

This 
Wednesday, 
December 11, 
at 7.00pm all 
students will be 
involved in the 
telling of the 
story of the first Christmas. We will be 
gathering in the Church, where selected 
students from each class will act out the 
story, whilst all other students will lead 
the singing of the songs that make up the 
different parts of the Christmas story. All 
students can come dressed up in the 
Christmas colours of red, green and white.      

PARENT & FRIENDS RAFFLE 
The Parents & Friends are still 

taking donations to add to their Mega 
Christmas Raffle so if you know of anyone 
who is able to donate prizes or a voucher 
to be included in the Mega Raffle draw 
please let either the P & F or the School 
Office know.   

Raffle tickets were sent home last 
week and are$1.00 each or $20 for the 
book of tickets. We would be most 
grateful if you could sell as many tickets as 
possible, as this is our last fundraiser for 

the year. The 18 Prizes are on display in 
the school office and the draw takes place 
on Wednesday December 11 at our OLW 
Story of the First Christmas. 
END OF YEAR REPORTS 
 End of Year Reports will be 
distributed this Friday. Included in the 
Report envelope will be an information 
sheet on how to place your child's Booklist 
order for 2020 so that families have the 
opportunity place their orders before 
Christmas. Please read through the 
information carefully as some items 
purchased in previous years, such as an art 
smock or pencils, can now be brought 
back at the commencement of next year 
and only need purchasing if new items are 
required.  
YEAR 5/6 EXCURSION TO FUNFIELDS 

This Friday our Year 5/6 students 
have their end of year excursion to 
Funfields in Whittlesea. It is an 
outstanding venue and will provide for an 
action packed day! 
YEAR 6 GRADUATION MASS & SUPPER 

Our Year 6 Graduation Mass and 
Supper is being held next Monday, 
December 16, commencing with Mass at 
7.00pm. We look forward to celebrating 
with the students and their families. 
END OF YEAR DISMISSAL 

The 2019 school year closes on 
Wednesday December 18 at 3.30pm with 
our farewell to our Year 6 students 
commencing around 3.00pm. 

Enjoy the week! 
Kevin Burke 

WORD OF THE WEEK 
Congratulations to everyone who 

found out that tranquil means ‘free from 
disturbance’, ‘calm’ or peaceful.  

Our word for this week is:   

DECORATE 

Find out it’s meaning and see if you 
can add this word to your vocabulary over 
the next week!  
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PREP 2020 

Judy from the Crossing would like to wish Kevin, the staff, 
the children and the families a Merry Christmas  

and a Happy New Year.  
Best Wishes for all the Grade 6 children who are moving on 

to Secondary School - you will be greatly missed! 
Best Wishes 

Judy 
(Lollipop Lady) 

 



 

    



 

  

 



 

  

  

FIRE Carrier Rock Painting Day 



 

  

  

 



 

  

Parish of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury 
Presbytery: 13 Green Ave, Kingsbury, 3083 

 

 

Parish Priest: Fr Terry Bergin             Tel: 9462 1221            School Tel: 9460 6684 

Email: terrybergin1@bigpond.com 

 

Parish Website: OLW Kingsbury 

Mass Timetable 

Saturday – Vigil Mass: 

Sunday: 

Weekdays: 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Rosary Monday to Saturday: 

Divine Mercy Chaplet 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 

6.00PM 

8.00AM and 10.00AM 

10.00AM 

Saturday from 5.15 to 5.45PM 

9.30AM 

After Mass Daily 

Friday from 9.00 to 9.30AM 

Baptisms and Marriages by appointment: Please ring 9462 1221 

 

Entrance Antiphon: O people of Sion, behold, the Lord will come to save the nations, and the Lord will 

make the glory of his voice heard in the joy of your heart. 

 Communion Antiphon:  Jerusalem, arise and stand upon the heights, and behold the joy which comes to 

you from God. 

 

Readers for Sunday Mass  

8th Dec   6pm M Smyth  8am B Bowlen 10am B Hayes 

15th Dec 6pm E Almeida 8am M Browne 10am E Fredericks 

 

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion 

8th Dec  6pm K Zanini & Volunteer required 10am D Austin & Volunteer required 

15th Dec 6pm L Gangi & Volunteer required 10am M Leonard & Volunteer required 

  

OLW Church Cleaning Roster 

21st Dec  Professional Cleaners 

 

OLW Sacristy Linen Laundering Roster 

8th Dec Lan 

15th Dec  Heide Olpenda 

 

04th Dec:  Church Account  $1120.00 

   Presbytery Account  $755.00 

 

Christmas dates & times: 

Dec 18th: Rite of Reconciliation 7pm. 

Dec 24th: Carols 6.30pm. Mass 7pm & 10pm 

Dec 25th: Mass 8am and 10am 

 

Our Parish could do with more help with the readings and extraordinary ministers for Holy Communion. 

Please see Fr Terry or Dorothy if you wish to take on one of these roles. 

  



 

  

Vinnies Appeal:  How can a hungry child celebrate Christmas? 

“Little children, let us not love in word or talk but in deed and truth”. 1 John 3-18. Supporting the Vinnies 

Christmas Appeal is one way to show our love with deeds. It is support needed to assist the poor with 

rent, utilities bills, food, transport, education expenses, prescription medicine etc. Money makes Vinnie’s 

work possible. There are envelopes for donations in the church foyer. If you require a receipt, please fill 

in your name and address. Please return presents for the kids with the tag from the Christmas tree. 

Contributions of non-perishable food with long expiry dates should be returned by 15th Dec. We count on 

your customary generosity to enable Vinnies to ensure everybody has a very Happy Christmas. 

 

Young family gathering: Last gathering for the year, Fri 13th Dec 7pm in OLW church foyer. Contact 

Laura for details: 0430 075 277. 

 

Christmas raffle: Will be drawn 15th Dec after 10am Mass. Winners will be notified by telephone, if we 

have your number.  We have four prizes to be won. This is my last raffle so I wish to take this opportunity 

to Thank All who have donated to the parish raffles. And yes, there is a vacancy for someone in our 

parish to run the raffles from here on in. 

 

English Tutor: Grizelda is available for tutoring. Ph 0477 650 740. 

 

2nd Sunday of Advent: Candle of Peace. Dear Jesus, you entered our world on Christmas Day as the 

Prince of Peace. This advent, as we strive to become the best version of ourselves, fill us with a deep and 

abiding peace. Help us share that peace with everyone we encounter, especially those who need it most at 

this time of the year. Amen. 

 

Time to reflect: Time to give. At this time of year, we think of finding that perfect physical gift, for each 

of our loved ones. But Jesus invites us to think deeper of what we have been given and what we have to 

give. He wants us to give of ourselves. Everything we have comes from our heavenly father. How can we 

refuse to be generous with our neighbour? Look around. Who do you see that is in need today? Who do 

you know that would enjoy the gift of your time? Or just offer a prayer for that someone special? Thank 

you, Jesus, for all I have been given. Help me to be generous with others. Amen. 

 

My neighbours are listening to great music. Whether they like it or not. 

 

It is important to make breaks between individual exercises. I personally stick to 

breaks of about 3-4 years. 

 

Sometimes I drink water – just to surprise my liver. 

 

Hearing voices in your head is normal. Listening to them is quite common. Arguing with them – 

acceptable. It is only when you lose that argument that you are in real trouble. 

 

ASPIRE FINANCIAL & RETIREMENT PLANNING PTY LTD 

Specialist in Taxation, Superannuation, Retirement Planning, Centrelink issues and 

Estate Planning.  Contact Mike or Gavin Jolley on 9466 8777  

ASTRO GRAPHICS  

For all your Designing & Printing needs. Contact Sue & Chris Schembri on 9350 7033 

TONY’S IT EXPERTS 

Need a computer expert? Contact Tony for a free quotation on 0423 694 938 

A & G HOME AND OFFICE FURNITURE REMOVALS.  Call 9464 3931 

BUNDOORA DRY CLEANERS (Polaris). Call 0469 784 285 


